30/05/2020

## **NOTICE**

Dear Parents/Students/Teachers, Prayerful Greetings.

The global pandemic, covid 19 has made the world different. In the education field it has compelled us to think beyond the normal classrooms to virtual classrooms. So, we have been running online classes for our students during this lock down period for their uninterrupted and continued learning. Most of the teachers have completed the portions for 1<sup>st</sup> Semester. Some teachers still require a few more classes and they will continue the online classes even in June. Please visit our school website for the class schedule for June.

We will have our summer vacation as planned in our calendar in June 2020. During the summer vacation, please encourage the students to do the summer assignments as directed by the teachers. It is published on our school website. Since we have not supplied the summer sssignment files, students shall do the assignments in the normal papers. All the notes of the 1<sup>st</sup> Semester are also published on our website. If the students have not completed the given works, let them do it in this vacation period. We will be soon uploading our full syllabus for the Academic year 2020-2021 on our website.

As we close for the summer vacation, I want to thank you for your continued support and cooperation. You have inspired us to be constantly innovative and upgrade with time. Your trust has been our biggest inspiration.

Take care and stay safe. God bless you all.

Fr Jojo Vadakkel CST

Principal